We are excited to have camp up and running again but want to be sure we are doing all we can to keep our Scouts, Adult Leaders and Staff safe.  To that end here are some of the COVID safety guidelines that will be implemented:
· COVID Forms - The attached COVID forms need to be completed for every participant and adult attending camp.  Please have these ready to turn in at check-in. 
· Masks – Everyone will be required to wear masks at all times on camp other than meals, when drinking and in the bathhouse.
· Arrival – Temperature checks will be done in the main parking lot before your unit will be cleared to check-in.  Anyone with a fever of 100.4 degrees or higher will be sent home, along with all passengers who rode in a vehicle with them.  Anyone not staying for camp should remain in their vehicles.
· Check-in – This will still take place in Lindsay Lodge however, only one Unit Leader will be allowed to go through the check-in line.  Please be sure all of your paperwork is in order, especially your adult YPT information and membership rosters.  Leaders will enter through the front double doors of Lindsay Lodge and exit through the back door.
· Medical Check – Medical checks will be scheduled individually, and our Medic will come to your campsite to complete.
· Campsites/Tents – Only one person is allowed per tent. The following are the only exceptions to the tenting policy: married couples may tent together; brother less than two years apart in age; or sisters less than two years apart in age.
· Meals – Dining will be in shifts to allow for social distancing.  Meals will still be served in the back of the dining hall but will be prepackaged.  There will not be a salad bar, peanut butter bar, cereal or desert bar as we have had in the past, these items will be included in the serving line.  Tables and chairs will be set-up on the parade ground for dining.  If drink machines are used, they will be manned by staff.
· Flag Ceremonies – We will still have opening and closing flag ceremonies in the parade ground each day.  Please maintain social distance from other units during this time.
· Classes – Social distancing will be enforced in all classes.  Each Scout should bring a chair that they can take to classes.   Any items that are shared between Scouts will be sanitized between each use.
· Coffee – Yes, we will still have plenty of coffee available throughout the day.  We will have a staff member available beginning at 6am to make and serve coffee in the Dining Hall.
· Visitors – Absolutely no visitors will be allowed on camp.
· Leaving Camp – No one will be allowed to leave and return to camp.  If a serious need arises to leave camp, please contact the Camp Director, Toni Nelson.
· Daily Temperature Checks – Temperature checks will be conducted on all campers every morning before breakfast.  Anyone who shows a fever of 100.4 will be sent home.
· Failure to follow any of the Lost Pines COVID guidelines may result in dismissal from camp.
[bookmark: _GoBack]We look forward to a fun-filled camp session with you.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Teresa Northcutt at teresa.northcutt@scouting.org.
